
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Kevin Hamilton,  
 
Treasurer’s Report:  $5,796.38  
 
Damage Report: There are always damages! That’s why we keep doing what we do. None to 

report in our area.  
  
Standards Report: There seems to be some issues with the digging/potholing 2’ below the 

utility.  
   
State Council Report:     The OUCC Meeting will be in Astoria in March. Kevin, Joyce, and Larry 

will try to attend. 
 

 
P & E Report:   The Breakfast will be tomorrow. Come one come all! Jason and Kevin are 

planning to do a training at the Linn County Fair and Expo next month. We 
talked about purchasing some tees, airplanes, and sun glasses for our events 
coming up this summer. Some of the events: Lebanon Fire Dept. Safety 
Days, Contractor’s Dinner, Strawberry Fair. Tom Aldrich is really big on 
having promote a float at the Strawberry Parade!   

 
Old Business:  
 
New Business:  Changes in the Standards Manual. See Standards. The 2019 first of the year 

Contractors Breakfast. See P.E.   
      
 
Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.  City of 

Sodaville will be doing some new streets as well as park improvements.  
 
Next Meeting: Will be on Thursday March 21st. at JC BBQ here in Beautiful Down 

Town Lebanon. This is the Old Korner Kitchen.  
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel       City of Lebanon    
Kevin Hamilton       LCRD 
Jason Williams       NWN  

 

ELUCC	Meeting	
FEBRUARY	21st,	2019	

PO	Box	582,	Lebanon,	Oregon	97355	



Joyce Nelson         RTI 
Larry Nelson         Van Lee Const. 
Stan Smith        City of Sodaville 
Jeff Houchin        Jacobs/CHM2 Hill  
 
KARL FRINK Where are YOU?????? 
 
 


